Statement by the Author of Pro-Life Articles

Many appear confused concerning the reaction of the Catholic Church and other faiths to the recent HHS mandate. The fundamental problem is this mandate by the government is an assault on religious liberty and freedom of conscience.

The administration is insisting that religious employers, be they institutions or individuals, provide insurance that covers services they regard as gravely immoral and unjust---contraceptives, abortion drugs (RU-486 etc) and sterilization.

The administration and the media are trying to frame this issue as a "contraception issue." By so doing, they hope to gain the support of women and portray the Catholic Church as antiquated and "out-of-touch." 

This is grossly misleading. The stakes are far greater for the Church and for American citizens generally. As Rick Santorum recently stated: This is “about government control of your lives and it’s got to stop.” As Cardinal Wuerl put it: This is about “basic freedom.” 

Perhaps, Los Angeles Archbishop Jose Gomez summarized it best in his recent column: This new mandate moves us closer to what Pope Benedict XVI warned against in his first encyclical, Deus Caritas Est (“God is Love”): “The state which would provide everything, absorbing everything into itself . . [is]. a state which regulates and controls everything.”

